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    As I sit to write my first unit 
report, I have once again real-
ized that I am a very blessed 
woman. I have so much to be 
thankful for and so many to 
whom to say “miigwech, thank 
you.” Miigwech to the Creator 
for this beautiful Anishnaabe 
life. Miigwech to all of the 
tribal members who voted for me, 

entrusting me with their hopes 
and dreams for a better future. 
Miigwech to all of those won-
derful people who helped me to 
succeed during those days and 
weeks when my heart was break-
ing, from the loss of my brother 
Mike.  
    Miigwech for the support 
of my family, dear friends, and 
especially to my husband Denny, 
he kept the car running and 
warm for me, following along 
as I walked from house to house 
campaigning (and freezing). He 
painted signs, circulated peti-
tions and fliers with me, ate too 
much fast food, and drove to 
the Gaylord post office TWICE, 
while I continued putting stamps 
on postcards. I also wish to 
acknowledge all of the candidates 
who stepped up and offered to 
serve our tribe, especially Shirley 
VanAlstine for her gracious deco-
rum during the primary tie and 
recount. I know that I did not 
make this journey alone and I am 
grateful to everyone who helped 

me along the way.
    I have given much thought to 
what a unit report means, and 
what it should do. Upon reflect-
ing on all of the input that I 
have received over the past few 
months, I have learned that our 
people want to feel connected, 
heard and valued. And so, in this 
small space, I will attempt to 
connect, to let you know that I 
am listening, and to make certain 
that you know how much I value 
the input I receive. This past 
month has been a whirlwind of 
activity as a new member of the 
board of directors. 
    I have attended many meet-
ings, a press conference in 
Lansing, several days of orienta-
tion, and received tons of data 
and information on the status of 
our tribe. I have listened with 
pride as I learned in depth about 
the many good things our tribe 
is doing to help our people. For 
just one example, I’ve been serv-
ing as a member of our tribe’s 
drug court, and have seen the 

positive difference it is making. 
We have many good things that 
our tribe is doing but, for me, the 
most gratifying activity has been 
those times when our people 
called, emailed or met with me. 
I’ve been honored to listen to the 
needs of our tribal elders, home-
less young people, tribal fisher-
men and frustrated members, 
answering their questions the 
best that I can. But not all of the 
“good things” comes as a result 
of “tribal government” activity. 
Our tribal community does many 
good things as well. I attended a 
community fundraiser and held 
a young woman who was grate-
ful to our community for raising 
the money she needs to travel to 
Mayo clinic for medical care.
    Clearly, there is much to be 
done, but working together will 
see us move forward as a people, 
as a tribe, as Anishnaabe. Please 
feel free to contact me: Text 
or phone at (906) 440-9151or 
203-6714, email at jennifer.
mcleod.2012@gmail.com.

    Very soon, there will be a 
new way for our people to con-
nect with me. In the interest of 
transparency in government, I am 
developing a new personal web-
site and a blog intended to pro-
vide timely information regarding 
my perspective on tribal issues, 
my thoughts concerning upcom-
ing votes, as well as my thoughts 
concerning votes that I have cast. 
It is my hope that this website 
will provide another opportunity 
for our tribal people to participate 
(via online surveys, etc.), and 
feel that their voice matters.
    One final thought, I do intend 
to find ways to meet with tribal 
members who do not reside close 
enough to attend board of direc-
tors meetings. I have already 
been invited downstate (date and 
place TBD) and I look forward to 
connecting, listening and repre-
senting the voice of our people as 
a member of the board of direc-
tors.
    Miigwech,
    Jennifer McLeod

    As I’m sure you have read in 
other director reports and from 
the chair, we are moving forward 
in a rather swift manner to chart 
a course that is beneficial to 
our tribal organization, includ-
ing our employees and the tribal 
citizens we serve. This pace is 
a direct result of the leadership 
of our new chairman. It is also 
a transitional period and there is 
a palpable fluidness within our 

institution at the present time. 
But I’m happy to report there 
have been frank conversations 
and commitments made to work 
together—including progress on 
the subject of  “executive authori-
ties to the chair” and acknowl-
edgement and respect for the 
“minority voice,” which includes 
the “minority voice” of the tribal 
legislative body.
    We don’t have to mimic the 
divisive factionalism that domi-
nates national and state politics. 
Unlike those governments, we are 
still “nation building” and we’ve 
got work to do! Our challenges 
are different and demand respect-
ful, responsible and vigorous 
discussion on these topics. Our 
tribal nation will be more resilient 
if we respect opposing views as 
legitimate and valid. The outcome 
promises to be a more respon-
sive, transparent government that 
serves its citizens better.
    We have to stay focused and 
prioritize our attention on a num-
ber of projects and initiatives 

under way. A crisis that requires 
immediate response is drug usage 
within our tribal populations and 
in our tribal community. Thank 
you to both Director Causley and 
Chairman Payment for getting 
this emergency in front of us for 
some immediate action. 
    Our Lansing casino project 
is moving forward as planned, 
although you may have read in 
the media about the developer 
reorganizing internally. It’s a 
move that increases my financial 
confidence in the overall project. 
Therefore I cast my first vote of 
approval on the project. 
    Finally, besides conducting 
our tribal elections on June 28, 
the other important event that 
occurred that day was the U.S. 
Supreme Court’s ruling upholding 
the Affordable Care Act, infor-
mally known as Obamacare. The 
implications for our tribe’s ability 
to provide better, more compre-
hensive medical care to our tribal 
members is tremendous! I urge 
our executive and elected leader-

ship to focus an aggressive effort 
on implementing tribal provisions 
available in this statutory law. 
The outcome will be the tangible 
benefit of increased coverage and 
increased quality of medical care 
for all tribal members who reside 
in the state of Michigan.
    The Warrior’s Camp and 
Junior Police Camp have con-
cluded their annual summer 
gathering. The Rexton Youth 
Empowerment Powwow was held 
last Saturday.
     The 20th annual Gathering 
of the Eagles Powwow in Hessel 
will be on Aug. 17-19: Friday 
night, spiritual gathering and 
open drum; community health fair 
at the Tribal Community Center 
as well! Saturday, grand entry at 
1 p.m. and 7 p.m., potluck feast 
at 5 p.m.; Sunday, grand entry at 
1 p.m. 
    I’m looking forward to seeing 
everyone at powwow and I sure 
hope you can attend. Miigwech 
to Lisa Burnside, the Powwow 
Committee, our drum, our elders 

and all the volunteers who make 
this powwow possible.
    The 2012 St. Ignace Heritage 
Week will be under way Aug. 
19-26 concluding with the 
Rendezvous at the Straits St. 
Ignace Powwow on Aug. 25 and 
26. There will be many special 
opportunities during the weeklong 
event. Fort de Baude will be host-
ing daily genealogy sessions and 
the Museum of Ojibwa Culture 
will be hosting historians, story-
tellers and cultural programs and 
events. The all family reunion 
will be Thursday, Aug. 23, with 
live music, food and a parade. 
I’m really looking forward to this 
event and finally meeting some of 
the “Derusha Descendants” I’ve 
come to know on Facebook.
    Enjoy the remainder of this 
blessed summer, everyone. And, 
as usual, please call or email me 
with your questions, comments 
and concerns.
    Catherine Hollowell
    (906) 484-6821
    unit2tribal@gmail.com

Let’s stay focused and prioritize our attention

Catherine Hollowell, 
Director, Unit II

Jennifer McLeod, 
Director, Unit I

Connecting with tribal members everywhere

    First of all, I would like to thank 
all of our outgoing board members 
and chairman for all their hard work 
for our tribe, and congratulations to 
our new chairman, Aaron Payment 
and all other new unit directors. I am 
looking forward to working with all 
of you. I know this is a great commit-
ment to make for anyone running for 

the board.
    Just a little update, our new chair-
man, directors and staff recently had 
an orientation on Sugar Island for 
three days. I could see how all of 
us can impact some changes for the 
good. I did appreciate all the ques-
tions and answers from our staff and 
directors. They, for the most part,  
looked in a positive direction, but this 
is where respect for each other comes 
in again listening to our fellow team-
mates.
    I my Unit V, I believe we are mov-
ing forward. As of last month we 
have started scheduling appointments 
in Marquette for audiology with 
Ms. Dinnkin at the medical center. 
Thank you Bonnie, Marlene and staff. 
This was a great move for the west-
ern area. So, members, to make an 
appointment, call your tribal centers 
in our areas and they will set this up 
for you. I know this is just the begin-
ning for our western area. There is 
more to come that we are working on. 
So keep the phone calls coming and 
the emails. I have been missing some 

calls because I am out of the phone 
area so I would prefer you to call my 
home phone, (906) 387-2802, and I 
will get back with you.
    Sincerely,
    Joan Carr Anderson
    P.S. Enclosed is the Indian Ten 
Commandments which we all should 
read.
	 Indian Ten Commandments
	 1. Treat the earth and all that dwell 
therein with respect
	 2. Remain close to the Great Spirit.
	 3. Show great respect for your fel-
low beings.
	 4. Work together for the benefit of 
all mankind.
	 5. Give assistance and kindness 
whenever needed.
	 6. Do what you know to be right.
	 7. Look after the well-being of 
mind and body.
	 8. Dedicate a share of your efforts 
to the greater good.
	 9. Be truthful and honest at all 
times.
	 10. Take full responsibility for 
your actions. 

Joan (Carr) Anderson,
Director, Unit V

    The Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians Board 
of Directors has issued a new meeting schedule for the 
remainder of 2012:
    Aug. 7 Kincheloe 
    Aug. 21 Hessel
    Sept. 4 Sugar Island 
    Sept. 18 Munising
    Oct. 2 Mackinac Island 
    Oct.16 St. Ignace 
    Nov. 6 Escanaba 
    Nov. 20 Marquette
    Dec. 4 Newberry  
    Dec. 18 Sault Ste. Marie 
    General meetings of the board of directors are held the 
first and third Tuesdays of the month. All general meet-
ings start at 6 p.m., unless there are no issues brought for-
ward from the membership; then, the meetings may start 
at 5:30 p.m. 
    All Sault meetings will be held at the Kewadin Casino 
and Convention Center, other locations to be announced. 
All special meetings will be announced. 
    For further information, please call Joanne or Tara at 
the Administration Office, (800) 793-0660, extension 
26337 or 26338.

Announcing new 
board schedule

Making headway in Unit V


